Members of the public are invited to

CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

VIRTUAL PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING

State Project No. 0001-0108

Replacement of Bridge No. 04582

Long Hill Road over the Hop River

Andover, Connecticut

Tuesday, July 9, 2024, 7 p.m.

Register: https://portal.ct.gov/DOTAndover1-108

YouTube Livestream: https://portal.ct.gov/ctdotvpimarchive

The purpose of this meeting is to provide the community an opportunity to learn about the proposed project and allow an open discussion of any views and comments concerning the proposed improvements. A Q&A session will immediately follow the presentation.

The purpose of the project is to replace the Long Hill Road Bridge over Hop River with a longer single-span bridge. The project is necessary because the 90-year-old structure has fallen into an irremediable state of disrepair. Its concrete deck is in poor condition, and deterioration of the remainder of the bridge components is advancing to a similar poor condition state. The structure is also scour critical, and its waterway capacity is in need of improvement.

The proposed replacement bridge will feature an 80-foot clear span, which is twice that of the existing 40-foot clear span over Hop River. The new structure will maintain the existing 30-foot bridge roadway width, which accommodates bi-directional vehicular traffic on a 15-foot wide travel path for each direction. A 6-foot wide sidewalk will, however, be added along the west side of the bridge and approach roadways to provide for enhanced pedestrian safety from the existing sidewalk south of the bridge to the parking area for the town ball fields north of the bridge. The replacement bridge will consist of a precast, prestressed concrete box beam superstructure on pile-supported reinforced concrete integral abutments. A cast-in-place concrete shear slab will be poured on top of the precast, prestressed concrete box beams, and the shear slab within the bridge roadway limits will be protected by a waterproofing membrane overlain with a bituminous concrete wearing surface. Open metal bridge railing that meets current crash test performance criteria will be mounted atop concrete curbing along both sides of the new bridge. The replacement structure with its pile-supported foundation will be stable for maximum predicted scour. Work on the approach roadways will include, but not necessarily be limited to, construction of concrete bridge approach slabs, pavement reconstruction, placement of concrete sidewalk along the west side of the roadway adjacent to the bridge, and installation of guide railing that satisfies present safety criteria. The existing horizontal and vertical roadway alignment will remain essentially unchanged. The proposed increased bridge span will, however, reduce the frequency with which the bridge and Long Hill Road to the north experience flooding.

Work will be performed utilizing a road closure at the bridge with Long Hill Road vehicular traffic detoured around the site via U.S. Route 6 and Hendee Road. The complete detour length is approximately 5.1 miles with an estimated travel time of 8 minutes. Temporary alternating one-way traffic may be implemented to perform certain construction activities. Access to the parking area for the ball fields located immediately northwest of the bridge will be maintained for public use during the duration of the project. No temporary pedestrian facilities will be provided.

Right-of-way impacts associated with the proposed project are not envisioned.

Construction is anticipated to begin in the spring of 2026 based on the availability of funding, acquisition of rights of way (if necessary) and approval of permit(s). The estimated construction cost for this project is approximately \$4,100,000. This project is anticipated to be undertaken with a minimum 80% federal funds and up to 20% State matching funds.

Please register for the virtual public information meeting at https://portal.ct.gov/DOTAndover1-108. Registration is required to participate. Once registered, you will receive a confirmation email with a link to access the meeting.

Members of the public can submit comments and questions during the two-week public comment period following the meeting. Please direct comments and questions by July 23rd to: DOT-FLBP@ct.gov and 860-594-2020 or Michelle Rame at Michelle.Rame@ct.gov or (860) 594-3319.

ACCESSIBILITY

This meeting will also be livestreamed on YouTube, and closed captioning will be available. Non-English translation options will be available on Zoom and YouTube. The recording will also be available on CTDOT's YouTube Virtual Public Information Meeting playlist: https://portal.ct.gov/ctdotvpimarchive.

Persons with limited internet access, use the call-in number (877) 853-5257 and enter Meeting ID 858 3154 0875. Persons with limited internet access may also request that project information be mailed to them within one week by contacting Michelle Rame at Michelle.Rame@ct.gov or (860) 594-3319.

Persons with hearing and/or speech disabilities may dial 711 for Telecommunications Relay Services (TRS).

Language assistance may be requested by contacting CTDOT's Language Assistance Call Line (860) 594-2109. Requests should be made at least five business days prior to the meeting. Language assistance is provided at no cost to the public and efforts will be made to respond to timely requests for assistance.